
LEGAL NOTICE 
Notice of Public 

Hearing 
Town of Saranac

 Town of  Saranac  will
hold  a  public  hearing
on  October  25,  2018
from  4:00-6:00  PM  at
Saranac  Town  Hall  at
3662  Route  3,
Saranac, NY 12981 for
the purpose of hearing
public  comments  on
the Town of Saranac s�
community  develop-
ment  needs,  and  to
discuss  the  possible
submission  of  one  or
more  Community  De-
velopment  Block Grant
(CDBG)  applications
for  the  2018  program
year.  The  CDBG  pro-
gram  is  administered
by the New York State
Office  of  Community
Renewal  (OCR),  and
will  make  available  to
eligible  local  govern-
ments  approximately
$12,000,000  for  the
2018 program year for
housing,  economic de-
velopment,  public facil-
ities,  public  infrastruc-
ture,  and  planning  ac-
tivities,  with  the  princi-
pal  purpose of benefit-
ting  low/moderate  in-
come  persons.  The
hearing will provide fur-
ther  information  about
the  CDBG  program
and  will  allow  for  citi-
zen participation  in the
development  of  any
proposed  grant  appli-
cations  and/or  to  pro-
vide  technical  assis-
tance to develop  alter-
nate  proposals.  Com-
ments  on  the  CDBG
program  or  proposed
project(s)  will  be  re-
ceived at this time. The
hearing  is  being  con-
ducted  pursuant  to
Section  570.486,  Sub-
part  I  of  the  CFR and
in  compliance  with  the
requirements  of  the
Housing  and  Commu-
nity  Development  Act
of  1974,  as  amended.
The  Saranac  Town
Hall  is  accessible  to
persons  with  disabili-
ties.  If  special  accom
modations  are  needed
for  persons  with  dis-
abilities,  those  with
hearing  impairments,
or  those  in  need  of
translation  from  En-
glish,  those  individuals
should  contact  Nick
Carter,  Town  of
Saranac  Supervisor  at

(518)293-6666 at  least
one  week  in  advance
of  October 25, 2018 to
allow for necessary ar-
rangements.  Written
comments may also be
submitted  to  Nick
Carter,  Town  of
Saranac at 3662 Route
3,  Saranac,  NY 12981
until  November  12,
2018




